### **BETHEL TOWNSHIP**

## Recreation Board Minutes December 20, 2020

Recreation Board Chairman, Don Almond, called the Recreation Board meeting to order at 7:00 pm at the Bethel Township Office, 60 Klahr Road, Bethel PA.

**Roll Call** – Members in attendance were: Don Almond, Mark Shirk, Sherri Glass, Rodney Keeney. Absent were Darlene Orendo and Dale Stump.

**Approval of Minutes -** October 15, 2020. (November meeting cancelled.) Mark made motion. Rodney seconded. All agree.

#### **Public Comment - None**

#### **Unfinished Business -**

- 1. Tree lighting ceremony report.
  - a. Need new rope lighting for next year.
  - b. Need new skirting for next year.
  - c. Maybe change colored lights to all while lights.
  - d. Rodney will stop and take skirt off after New Year. Sherri will ask Public Works to remove tree asap after New Year.

## 2. Frystown Playground.

- a. Sherri will remind Rusty Fox of January meeting.
- b. Discussion concerning possible replacing of wood chip mulch via vacuum machine and use rubber playground mulch instead. Does it come in bags or truck loads? Don will get prices. Advantage is that it will last a lot longer than wood chips.

# 3. Airport Road Project.

- a. Dale will draw up tentative plans.
- b. Discussed installing temporary electric service to make construction easier.
- c. Discussed proposed shed for electric and water service. Place shed away from pavilion or attach shed to end of pavilion was discussed. Will bring it up again at next meeting after reviewing tentative plans.
- d. Placement of pavilion discussed.
- e. Put pavilion construction out for bids asap with possible construction starting in spring.

### **New Business -**

- 1. New Residential/Commercial plans (if any).
  - a. Reviewed Brown Road plans.
- 2. Jayne prepared list of Rec. Board meeting dates for next year.

1/21	2/18	3/18	4/15	5/20	6/17
7/15	8/19	9/16	10/21	11/18	12/16

Adjourn – Mark made motion. Don seconded. All agree.

# Next Recreation Board Meeting – January 21, 2021 @ 7:00 p.m. Bethel Township Building.

Respectfully Submitted, Sherri Glass, Recreation Board Secretary